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Bill Type and Number:    Ordinance 2016-177
Sponsor: Council President at the request of the Mayor:
Date of Introduction: March 8, 2016
Committee(s) of Reference: F; TEU; R
Date of Analysis: March 11, 2016
Type of Action: Appropriation; MOA Agreement; Emergency Passage Request
Bill Summary: The ordinance concerns a continuation grant; it appropriates $5,897,113.51 ($2,000,000.00 from the State of Florida Department of Environmental Protection (FDEP) and $3,897,113.51 from Beach Erosion Subfunds) to obtain FDEP’s cost share of the City’s beach re-nourishment efforts, as initiated by B.T. 16-053; it provides for a carryover of funds into fiscal year 2016-2017; the ordinance approves and authorizes the Mayor and Corporation Secretary to execute and deliver, for and on behalf of the City, the Memorandum of Agreement among the Bureau of Ocean Energy Management of the Department of the Interior and the Corps of Engineers of the Department of the Army and the City of Jacksonville, Florida regarding the use of outer continental shelf  sand resources for shore protection in Duval County, Florida; and provides for oversight by the Department of Public Works; the ordinance requests one cycle emergency passage.
Background Information: The purpose of the appropriation is to obtain the State of Florida Department of Environmental Protection’s cost share of the City’s beach re-nourishment efforts. Beach re-nourishment is governed by a Local Cooperation Agreement among the City, the State, and the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (USACE).  USACE is responsible for project management and most of the costs, while the City and the State are responsible for the remaining costs (the “Local Share”).  USACE requires full payment of the Local Share no later than March 25, 2016.  While beach re-nourishment projects are accomplished by need that can fluctuate given erosion rates and hurricanes, under normal conditions, these projects occur at approximately five year intervals.  The two most recent were conducted in 2005 and 2011.  The next re-nourishment is scheduled for 2016. 
Policy Impact: Public Works/Engineering and Construction Management
Fiscal Impact: The ordinance appropriates $5,897,113.51
Analyst: Jackson
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